
Dear Parent/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils,

March has once again proven to be a vibrant and eventful month at Marine Academy Primary!

This month, we have continued to celebrate some of our favourite events and experiences that

make our Academy such a special place for learning and growth.

One of our annual highlights was World Book Day, where we embraced our love of reading for

pleasure with staff transforming classrooms into different book worlds. The children's excitement as

they journeyed through different literary worlds was truly magical! In addition to this, later in the

month, some of our children had the wonderful opportunity to watch 'Mary Poppins' at Theatre

Royal Plymouth, an experience that brought storytelling to life in a spectacular way.

We also proudly participated in the Step into the NHS Key Stage 2 competition, allowing our pupils

to explore career opportunities in the healthcare sector. 

Our fundraising efforts continued as we raised over £700 for Comic Relief - thank you to everyone

who contributed, followed closely by our celebration for World Down Syndrome Day where

children engaged in activities promoting awareness and inclusivity, whilst donning their colourful

socks! 

This month, we introduced our first Listening Week in collaboration with key stakeholders across St

Budeaux. A huge thank you to all community members who shared their views - we will update

you on the next steps in due course.

Finally, on to a whole host of curriculum enrichment that we have managed to fit into this month!

Field trips have been in full swing, with Geography excursions to Calstock, Bellever Forest, Kings

Tamerton Woods and Plym Valley Woods. Our Debate Club also built on their Cultural Capital with

an exciting visit to the Houses of Parliament in London. Meanwhile, Reception pupils had an

unforgettable experience visiting the National Marine Aquarium, bringing their learning to life,

and Year 6 pupils had an enriching experience exploring different faiths in our local community,

visiting Plymouth Synagogue and Piety Islamic Mosque to deepen their understanding of religious

diversity in our community.

Throughout all of this, we continue to uphold our two core values at Marine Academy Primary:

Work Hard1.

Be Kind2.

These values underpin everything we do, ensuring that ‘amazing things happen.’ Thank you for

your continued support, and we wish you all a wonderful Easter break when it arrives from 5th

April. We look forward to welcoming children back to the Academy on Tuesday 22nd April. 

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Georgina Reid and Miss Stacey Mitchell

Headteacher and Head of School
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DATES FOR YOUR

Diary

Tuesday 1st April - Turtle Class Easter craft event 9-10:30am

Friday 4th April - Last day of Term 4. Families are invited to join us for some ‘eggciting’

activities after school. More information will be sent out soon.

Monday 21st April - Bank Holiday: school closed

Tuesday 22nd April - First day of Term 5

Monday 28th April - Academy Parliament trip to the Council Chambers

Monday 28th April - Class RHR’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Tuesday 29th April - Class RTG’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Wednesday 30th April - Class 1OW’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Thursday 1st May - Class 1SA’s Phonics in Action event for families 9-10:30am

Monday 5th May - Bank Holiday: school closed

Thursday 8  May - Year 2 trip to The Boxth

Tuesday 13th May - 3CC Ancient Greece day

Friday 23rd May - Last day of Term 5

Tuesday 3rd June - First day of Term 6

Wednesday 4th June -  Reception trip to Dartmoor Zoo

Wednesday 11th to Saturday 14th June - Residential Trip to Spain

Thursday 12th June - Classes RHR and RTG Father’s Day events

Thursday 19th June - Dream Big Day: Children are invited to come to school dressed

as a job role they would like to do when they’re older.

Wednesday 25th - Friday 27th June - Forest and Beach Residential for Years 5 and 6.

Monday 7th July - Deadline for completed 38 Things booklets to be handed in.

Wednesday 9th July - Pre-School Graduation ceremony

Friday 11th July - Summer Fair 2-4pm

Monday 14th July - 1:45-2:45pm 38 Things Celebration Event for children who have

completed their booklets.

Thursday 17th July - Last day of Term 6
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Nursery

Reception have been really busy this
month! We have enjoyed our Marine
Life topic and have loved learning
about the different books related to
this topic, such as 'Bright Stanley', 'The
Whale Who Wanted More' and 'Little
Turtle and the Sea'. 
Reception have also celebrated
Pancake Day where Miss Clarke
cooked pancakes for the children. The
children had a fun filled Science
afternoon with exciting experiments,.
Reception also had a Number Day
where the children took part in a
traffic survey and took part in
different Maths activities. 
Finally, we really enjoyed our fantastic
trip to the Aquarium where we found
out lots of interesting facts and loved
watching the sharks and ‘Friday’, the
turtle, exploring their huge tank! We
can't wait to find out about our next
topic after the holidays!

What a busy and exciting term it has been in Pre-School! The
children have absolutely loved diving into our new topic,
What Can I Cook? They’ve been exploring stories like The
Gingerbread Man, The Little Red Hen, and The Magic
Porridge Pot, and have had so much fun in our new role play
area – the Gingerbread Café! 
Our little learners have blown us away with their phonics
skills, especially with their fantastic initial sound recognition!
In Maths, they’ve been having fun measuring their friends.
We also had some wonderful Stay & Play sessions with the
children who will be joining us after Easter. We can’t wait to
continue their learning journey at Marine Academy Primary! 

Exciting events and special school trips
Reception Pre-School

Over the last month, Turtle Class have
begun their new topic ‘Mary, Mary
Quite Contrary’ and the new topic
book ‘Alfie in the Garden’. The children
have spent lots of time outside
enjoying activities in the spring
sunshine such as creating nature
suncatchers and going on a jungle
hunt through the willow trail to
discover the hidden animals. 
They have been very creative inside as
well: they have been painting birds
with feathers; exploring the berries in
the playdough; using tongs to pick
flowers out of the water tray; and
printing with leaves. The children have
also grown some cress seeds and
were very excited when they grew.
Some children have even been brave
and tasted the cress that they grew.

A big thank you to all
the parents who
booked a Pupil Progress
Meeting – it was great
to discuss the progress
and achievements of
each child. Wishing you
all a very Happy Easter!
We look forward to
seeing everyone back
after the break!



The children in Year 1 have enjoyed a busy, exciting month. On World Book Day, they enjoyed reading a
range of books and undertook various activities across the KS1 classes. The children looked great in their
red outfits for ‘Red Nose Day’, helping to raise money. Lots of fun was also had during ‘TT Rock Star’ day -
everyone looked amazing in their outfits whilst practising their 2s, 5s and 10 times tables. 
There have been lots of amazing learning opportunities throughout the month. The children enjoyed
drawing maps of the United Kingdom as part of Geography learning. In Science, the children have been
identifying the features of invertebrates and went on an invertebrate hunt around the playground. The
children produced some amazing hand puppets as part of their Design Technology lessons in which they
joined fabrics and decorated using various materials. 
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What a brilliant month Year 2 have had! The
children have really enjoyed exploring
'Rainforests' in their Geography topic this
term. They have learnt some great
vocabulary which includes 'fauna', 'flora',
'humid' and 'global warming', which they
have each used independently in their end
of unit posters. The children had a great
time exploring their local temperate
rainforest on our trip to Kings Tamerton
Woods too. 
In English, we have explored the text, 'I Don't
Like Snakes', where the children have learnt
about a variety of snakes and spiders. In RE,
we were very lucky to welcome a guest
speaker who spoke about her religion,
Judaism. The children were very respectful
and asked lots of brilliant questions. We
were also very excited to celebrate other
events such as TTRockstars Day, Comic
Relief and World Down Syndrome Day!

Year 3

Year 1
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Year 2
This month has been packed with exciting experiences
for Year 3! The children have had the chance to go on
two fantastic school trips, perfectly complementing
their Geography topic, ‘Villages, Towns and Cities’.
During their open-top bus ride through the city of
Plymouth, they enjoyed spotting different landmarks
and exploring the city from a whole new perspective.
They were also outstanding representatives of the
school on their trip to Calstock, where they had the
opportunity to compare it with St Budeaux. 
Alongside their topic work, Year 3 took part in Times
Table Rock Stars Day and worked hard to raise money
for Comic Relief, showing a fantastic sense of
community spirit. They were also superb during their
Bikeability sessions, gaining the skills to ride their bikes
safely and confidently. We are incredibly proud of Year
3 for their enthusiasm, hard work and excellent
behaviour this month!

In English, the children have been reading the story, ‘Stella
and the Seagull’ in which they have been exploring the
issue of pollution. The children will be writing a letter to a
local MP about an issue of their choice. As part of their
Maths learning, the children have been measuring
everyday objects using rulers. The children have
persevered and produced amazing learning over the
course of the term. We wish them and all of the families in
Year 1 a great Easter break. We look forward to welcoming
you back for a busy summer term!



March has been another busy and
productive month for Year 4! In
Maths, the children have
completed their fractions unit. In
addition, we have continued to
practise their times tables every
day and we have seen super
improvements in their recall with
increasingly difficult times tables.
In English, the children really
enjoyed researching an
endangered rainforest animal and
subsequently created some
excellent final writes which
included a diary, status report and
email imagining themselves to
have been on an expedition.
Science, this month, has led to
some exciting experiments
building and testing electrical
circuits. In DT, the children created
some innovative torch housing,
focusing on a particular purpose
for a specific audience. They
showed great resilience not to give
up when things went wrong but to
adapt and problem solve. 
The highlight of this month was our
Geography trip to the Plym Valley
where the children tested how the
depth of the water affected the
speed of the river. They also drew
and labelled the river to highlight
the erosion and deposition they
saw. This led to the children
producing some excellent essays
on how rivers shape landforms and
their importance to people. 

Year 5 have had a range of great experiences during March.
During this term, the children enjoyed a visit to Bellever Forest to
complete some Geography fieldwork and expand their
knowledge on the temperate deciduous forest biome. In English,
we studied the story 'The Ice Bear', where the children produced
some innovative stories about animals in different biomes. They
were able to use figurative language, short paragraphs and build
suspense. 
To support their Geography and English learning, the children
have made a pop-up book, about a particular biome, in DT. n
Maths, Year 5 have been making wonderful progress through
their fractions topic, where they have been finding equivalent
fractions, converting between improper and mixed formats, as
well as adding and subtracting them. 
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Year 6

Year 4
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Year 5

Year 6 have had an absolutely amazing and inspiring March! They
celebrated World Book Day with enthusiasm and got creative
fundraising for Red Nose Day. They went on a Faith Trail to learn
about other religions. In Maths, they tackled converting Fractions,
Decimals, and Percentages with confidence. Their English writing
was full of suspense and excitement, keeping everyone on the
edge of their seats! 
In Science, they explored the urgent issue of global warming and
learned how they can make a positive difference. Their DT skills
shone as they designed their own pencil cases, while in
Geography, they researched the importance of understanding
global populations. Throughout all of this, Year 6 showed
incredible resilience and determination during their mock SATs
papers. We couldn’t be prouder of their hard work and
achievements. Fantastic job, Year 6!



What a wonderful experience ourchildren had recently learning allabout the importance of mosswith Jenny and Chloe from theArt and Energy collective.
They enjoyed looking at variousmosses under the microscope andthen made some of their ownsynthetic moss to add to themossy carpet.

We loved celebrating reading

during World Book Day week

and it was wonderful to see so

many families sharing stories

at the Booknic. If you have any

feedback on the event, please

complete this form to help us

to make it even better next

time! 

We are very pro
ud of Isla, Ms Bell and

Mr Porter who star in the ‘Climate

Legend’ film put together by Plymouth

City Council. 

It showcases the work they do to
 care

for our environment and the true

difference they are making to our

community.  

You can watch the short
 film here.

In Other 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=g20zUQy_xEe8wZY4yAMcQhM76TQvXcBLk0FqaoshN5VUQkVVRjZQMjRDRE8wNkNLVUJYRURaVERJMi4u
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t0Mhwye5td4


Earlier in March, nine children from Year

3 and 4 represented the Academy in a

football tournament at Marjon

University.  

The team went unbeaten in the group

stage and semi-final, before going on to

win the competition! 

 A huge well done to all the pla
yers for

their hard work, teamwork and

determination! 

What an amazing Listening Week

we were a part of! Thank you to

everyone who shared stories,

pictures and artwork. Your voices

truly make St Budeaux a stronger,

more connected community. 

Stay tuned to find out how you can

hear the results of the week and

what happens next.

We had the most wonderful time at
FaTMAP’s (Friends and Teachers of
Marine Academy Primary) Special

Ladies events this month! Thank you
so much to everyone who purchased
a ticket, we hope you all enjoyedyourselves as much as we did.A huge thank you goes to FaTMAPfor all of their hard work inorganising, preparing and running

the events! It could not have beenpossible without them.



Well done to Year 3 for the highest attendance
again this month!

Don’t forget to contact the Primary every day
your child is absent. 





What is AI?
 AI is when a computer/machine can learn and perform tasks like a human.

Examples include: virtual assistants like Alexa and Siri, as well as chatbots such as
ChatGPT and My AI from Snapchat.

What are the potential Risks of AI?
 • Chat apps - A simple search of “AI Chat” within the App store highlights the
number of apps already available and just scrolling through, you can see that

they are not suitable for children with many rated as 17+. 
• Image manipulation – There are AI tools that can be used to digitally remove

clothes from photos, which clearly raises serious safeguarding and privacy
concerns. 

• Deepfakes – There are also AI tools that create realistic, fake videos which can
be used to spread misinformation or cause harm.   

How can I protect my child? 
• Develop your child’s digital literacy by highlighting the risks of AI and showing

them how important it is to verify what they see online. 
• Set up appropriate parental controls on their devices/ broadband. 

• Chat to your child regularly and ensure your child knows that they should talk to
you or another trusted adult if anything concerns them. 

Online Safety
 With the Easter holiday likely to lead to increased online activity, we
are conscious of keeping you updated about the latest risks being
reported online so that your child can have a safe and enjoyable

experience that is free from harm.

If you have any further questions or concerns about e-safety, please contact our
Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce.

ARTIFICAL INTELLIGENCEARTIFICAL INTELLIGENCEARTIFICAL INTELLIGENCE      (A.I.)(A.I.)(A.I.)



We have been made aware of an online horror character called ‘Slender
Man’ that is inappropriate for children to encounter or discuss. Slender Man

was created in 2009 by artist Eric Knudsen as a challenge to create a
paranormal image. It then became part of a ‘creepypasta’, a widely shared

internet horror story. Slender Man is depicted as a supernaturally thin, tall,
faceless man wearing a black suit. The reoccurring narrative is that Slender

Man haunts abandoned places (such as buildings, playgrounds, and forests)
and abducts unsuspecting humans – especially children.

ROBLOX SAFEGUARDING UPDATEROBLOX SAFEGUARDING UPDATEROBLOX SAFEGUARDING UPDATE

Lego ArcadeLego Arcade
Are you looking for games for your child to play online? LEGO have a selection

of fun games including Lego Ninjago and Lego Friends.
Link: https://kids.lego.com/en-gb/arcade 

 

Stars Messenger AppStars Messenger App

The Stars Messenger App is a free messaging and video app designed for
children to use. Users need their friend’s username as well as their unique

private Friend Code to add each other. There is also an optional Parent View
available for a monthly charge. 

South West Grid for Learning provide a full guide to staying safe on this app:
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/a-guide-to-staying-safe-with-the-stars-

messaging-app/













https://padlet.com/plymou.../infant-feeding-hl9um06hs7as0dqz







